
Minutes of the
Point Loma High School PTSA Meeting

Monday, October 10, 2005

ATTENDANCE: 16

CALL TO ORDER: Kurt Kalbfleisch, PTSA President, called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. on October 10,
2005 in the PLHS Media Center.  Kurt welcomed all in attendance.

ADMINISTRATION
REPORT:

Lori Hurl (on behalf of Bobie Samilson) reminded us of upcoming events; i.e. College
Night: approx. 60 reps will come to the gym; senior presentation preparations on-going;
coffee house is open; PSAT will be held next week; homecoming Oct. 28-29; 80th birthday
event; blood drive on Oct. 31.

ASB: Martha Thompson reported on upcoming ASB events: Homecoming (pep rally and game
10/28, dance 10/29, theme is “haunted homecoming”, spirit week, costumes on 10/31).
Working on the idea of bringing back the “dog house” in the quad.  Eric Louie from
Yearbook announced that they will be selling old yearbooks, and they are looking for ideas
for advertising.

TREASURER’S/
REPORT:

Darlene Truver distributed copies of the treasurer's report as of 9/30/06. Balance on hand
is $31,939.14   Motion to approve report and expenditures made by Tracey
Smedley—M/A

KICKOFF: Diana antonini was not present and will make the report at the next meeting.

MEMBERSHIP: Tracey Smedley reported a current income of $7,321 of which ~$2,000 will go to the PTSA
office.  Currently 394 members.  The list of members in the Parent Pointer was incomplete,
as the editor ran out of room.  The remainder of the members will be listed in the next
Pointer.

CLASS
SPONSORS:

Seniors: Darlene Truver reported that the seniors will not be selling greens this year.  They
will have a Disneyland trip on the night of graduation (a Tuesday).  There will be no “grad
night” or “after prom” events.
Juniors: Bridget Wilson was not present, but is helping to work on the homecoming float.
Sophomores: Kris Barry reported that they are selling merchandise in the quad every 1st

and 3rd Thursday.  All other boosters and class sponsors may join them.  1st Wed. of every
month they will have a restaurant night.
Freshman: Vickie Kerley reported that the Shelter Island sign shop donated a freshman
class banner.  Still working on getting a list of freshman e-mail addresses. Alley Derosa
was elected as the freshman class president.  Balloon sales at Kickoff were not successful.
Solicitation letter is ready to mail.

NEW BUSINESS: Kurt urged everyone to visit the California PTA web site to review the propositions on the
next ballot.  Communication from the school should be improving in the near future, as e-
mail addresses are included on the registration package.  Kris Spathas reported that the
new school web site www.pointlomahigh.com should be up within the next couple of
weeks.  She also distributed information about digital web lockers (for info, go to
sdsc.weblockrz.com)

OLD BUSINESS: All future meetings will be at 6:00 p.m.  Vicki Sheperd-Chin will chair the awards portion of
the HSA committee.  Leslie Hanna that is still looking for volunteers to chair the luncheon
section of the HSA committee.  Marilyn Thoman will chair the Gifts & Grants committee.

ADJOURN: Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Coyne
PTSA Recording Secretary


